
 

 

 
 
 
Montreal, March 10, 2022   
 
 
Subject: Renewal of your affiliation to Curling Québec - 2022-23 Season 
 
 
Ms. & Mr. President, 
 
 
Hoping that the impacts of the pandemic are behind us and that we can look forward to a normal 
curling season in 2022-23. This letter is to advise you that the Curling Quebec Board of Directors 
has decided to return to the regular affiliation fees (without increase) for the 2022-23 season.  
 
 
The "Club" affiliation fees will remain unchanged at "$400/club" and the "Regular-Participants" 
affiliation fees will remain at "$21.74/adult and $11.74/junior". In order to facilitate the payment of 
affiliation fees to the Federation, clubs now only have to make a single payment before December 
15th. 
 
 
Let us remind you that the Quebec Curling Federation has the mandate to ensure the 
management, development and promotion of curling on the Quebec territory and that these 
affiliation fees correspond, year after year, to almost half of our operating budget. These fees are 
an important source of revenue that allows us to ensure the proper functioning of the federation 
and to maintain and diversify our programs and services. 
 
 
For more details on the affiliation process (schedule and fees), as well as on the programs and 
services offered by your federation, please consult the attached documents. Finally, please do 
not hesitate to contact our staff if you need any clarification. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
André Bellavance  
President 


